Council 7525 Meeting Minutes

12 JAN 2023

1.  Call to Order 
Meeting was called to order by GK Mike Bullock at 6:30PM. All officers were present in person or on Zoom except the Inside Guard. There was a total of 19 in attendance, with 5 on Zoom. Rick Gravelin brought guest, Tom Mackenzie, a brother now living at the Pines. Tom was asked to transfer to our Council. Meeting was preceded by a delicious home-cooked meal thanks to Dave Martin, Dave Bean, Rick Levesque, and Charles Brown. 
2. Opening Prayer 
Vespers were led by Chaplain Fr. Tim Naples.
3. Pledge of Allegiance (USA)
Pledge of Allegiance was led by GK Mike Bullock. 
4. Approve Minutes of Prior Meeting 
Motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting was made by DGK Dave Martin and seconded by Brad Chenette
There was no discussion and the minutes were approved without change.
5. Chaplain’s Message
Fr. Tim thanked everyone for joining in vespers.

A Get Well card was sent to Msgr. Routhier for his broken arm.  Fr. Bernie is filling in for regular services. 

A You Tube video on the Eucharist is in process and will be available to all councils and the public.

Fr. Tim noted that Christmas Masses went very well and wished all a Happy New Year.
6. Grand Knights Report 
· See the Newsletter. (Newsletter done on Website)

· Check the Save the Dates!

· Check the Newsletter for opportunities to serve.

· 14 JAN Rev MSGR. Roland Rivard funeral: 10AM at  St Joseph Cathedral.  The District Master has requested an Honor Guard for the funeral.

· Form 1728a due to GK by 20 JAN so sufficient time is allowed to complete the council totals by 31 JAN.

· 28 JAN March for Life in Montpelier.  Carpool will be available for those interested in attending.

· 04 FEB Anchor Award Banquet in Rutland recognizing Sir Knight James Candon who coordinated the State Council's Scholastic Award program for many years.

· The next breakfast at St Jude will be on 12 FEB 2023

· Council Audit due 15 FEB 23.  Trustees asked to meet with Treasurer and FS as needed to complete.

· Please send in your dues as soon as possible (3rd and 4th degree).  Dues help defray the per-capita tax assessed by both the State and Supreme Councils.  Second notices will be forthcoming.
· We are looking at re-starting a monthly bingo at St John Vianney. Let committee chairman Ray Michaud know if you would work to make it a success.  Call has been placed with bingo supplier Don Bork to determine if used equipment may be available.

· Summer party for People with Special Needs is being considered.  A Beach Boys theme was suggested.

· GK presented a $100 gift certificate to the Barrett family for organizing a very successful Christmas party for special people with disabilities.
7. Financial Report
Financial Secretary Report. 
Investment Acct.: $364,675.35

Only $300.00 in dues have been received thus far.  This is the equivalent of just 10 regular member dues.
Treasurer Report. 
Council Acct.: $7,292.65
8. Membership Report
Membership Drive:  A membership drive is tentatively being planned for February.  Steve Shover stated that any function run by the Knights that is open to the public serves as a membership drive and should be reported to the State Membership Director.  The breakfast to be served at St. Jude's qualifies as a membership drive.  Jay Benson passed out membership business cards to all in attendance.  Cards may be used to recruit new members via the on-line option.
9. Other Reports 

Super Bingo:  First meeting is being planned in the next week.  Interested members are encouraged to contact Tom Gravelin to help.  The Super Bingo is scheduled for April 23rd.

The PR rep. is anxious to prepare a video promoting the super bingo for Camp TKT.  Suggestions to also advertise through church bulletins and diocesan means (The Inland Sea) will also be explored.

Committee will be discussing the process for collecting and accounting of bingo admissions as well as seed funds needed for the day of the bingo.
Insurance Agent (Not Present) 
10. Old/unfinished Business
· Steve Shover announced that the council and assembly on-line registrations required by the State of Vermont have been completed.  Invoices of $125.00 each have been passed to the FS/Treasurer.  Once approved, bank accounts can be opened.  No separate registration would be needed for special accounts like Camp TKT.

· GK informed council that instructions to reallocate/re-balance portfolio at Morgan Stanley were given to investment accountant.  This will be phased in over a timeline to reach a 60/40 allocation between stock and liquid holdings.

· Voting for delegates to the next State Convention in April will be held in March.  Anyone wishing to attend the State Convention as a delegate or alternate should contact the GK.  Supreme Knight Patrick Kelly may be the Supreme representative this year.

· Steve Shover thanked the council and sponsors for their support of the recent Christmas bingo held for the Ronald McDonald House.  The bingo raised over $13,000.00 in a matter of three hours.  106 bingo players were on hand and 126 children's gifts were donated.
11. New Business (new motions) 
WARNING: N/A
12. Good of the Order
Knight of the Month Award; David Bean (GK presented the certificate to him at the meeting)
Family of the Month Award; William and Michelle Bessette
13. Lecturer’s Reflection
The Worthy Lecturer provided a short reflection on St. John Bosco followed by the song Hail Holy Queen
District Deputy Report/message: Not present.
State Deputy Report/message: Not present.
14. Grand Knight's Summary
If you need something-call one of us or call the office.

Make time to visit our Knights who are ill or shut in.  PSD Don Sutton is still in rehab and would appreciate a call (527-2700)

If you are doing good works, let our Program manager, Ted Barrett know about it for our Star Council Award.  This year, council will submit four solid program reports for recognition at the State Convention (one in each category).  GK would also like some inputs for consideration of the next Anchor Award plus Knight and Family of the Year.

Please consider saying the Rosary daily.

Ask someone you know to join the Knights. Have a card on hand for the online application.
15. Closing Prayer
The following prayer intentions are made.
William Cannon and Family, Michael Gravelin, Mark and Paulette Noyes and Family (esp. Levi age 5), John O’ Brien, Cheryl Allain, Andy Corologos, Claire Myers and Carol Alfred (cancer), Russell Waite, Kelly Jackson (daughter of late PGK Jeff Jackson), PFN Bill Ladd, PGK Bernie Hemond, Marilyn LeCount, Cher Racine, Dick and Sandy Stevens, Joe Donegan, Beth-Ann Prendergast, Mariette Nadeau, Jeff and Kay Jarvis, Tom Gravelin, Rick Gravelin, Chuck Schifilliti, Gerry Seney, Robert Gravelin, Keith Marston, Sue Cottrell, Gary Howe and Family, Parker Yvonne Lyon (Granddaughter of Tom Gravelin) and mom and dad Ellen and Garrett, sister Clara Lynn, Amy and her mother, (22 year old woman fighting cancer at Dana-Farber), Kevin and Chad Limoge, Vickie Linton, George Stevens, James Read, Richard Waite, Gene Tofferi, Mike and Pam Audette, Joe Myers and Family, Jeffrey Claude Danis and family, Andrew Bolognani, PSD/PGK Don Sutton, PGK Ray Miller, Stuart Fath, David Bullock, Harold Ponto, Wally Rooney, Bob Wilkens, Ed and Theresa Curtiss, the people of Ukraine and an end to the war, the Families of all of our faithfully departed brothers, friends and relatives, all clergy and religious, victims and families of COVID-19, First Responders, peace in Eastern Europe, that pregnant women will choose life, and for new Members to join the Order.

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Sir Knight Lawrence "Larry" Brunette, Age 87, a member of the Council/Assembly for 23/22 years and for his family.

Pray also for all the victims who have died in the Ukraine War and for our dear departed.  May they rest in peace. May all the faithfully departed rest in peace and may their families be comforted by the promise of everlasting life in the Kingdom of Heaven.
Closing prayer (canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney was led by  
God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your priest, Blessed Michael McGivney, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue, may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his Body which is the Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify Blessed Michael McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will. Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (here make your request). Through Christ our Lord. Amen.
16. Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 7:37PM
Attendance: All Officers were in present.  A total of 18 members (including Zoom participants) were in attendance.
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